Centennial United Methodist Church

Administrative Council Meeting

Wednesday December 4th 2013

7:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Freel, Chair

Andrea Hackett, Council Secretary

Bonnie Altes, Treasurer

Marcy Bowie, Education

Jennifer Fischer, Family Ministries, Fellowship & Evangelism

Rita Denhart, Missions

Bruce Baker, Worship

Missy Shaver, Memorials

Gaylen Heaberlin, Finance, Financial Secretary

Tim Morgan, Trustees

Dean Fiene, Membership

Jim Denhart, Pastor-Parish Relations

Doris Heaberlin, United Methodist Women

Torie Hermann, United Methodist Youth Fellowship
Libby Hiatt, Lay Member to Annual Conference

Pastor Gary Forster, Pastor

Jim Murphy, Member at Large

Don Hiatt, Member at Large
Moe Gilkison, Member at Large

Dana King

Call to order and approval of minutes: Jeff Freel, Chair, called the meeting of the Administrative Council to order at 7:05 p.m. Pastor Forster shared devotion. The previous meetings minutes were accepted as amended. Updating that the Education Committee is sponsoring a family in need for Christmas

Treasurer’s Report: Bonnie Altes – 1) Two reports provided, Balance Sheet and Profit & Loss. The Balance Sheet showed assets and liabilities of $92,235.45 each. The Profit & Loss showed total income of $87,394.89 and total expenses of $79,598.43. These reports were accepted as presented.

Old Business: 1) Jeff Freel: Group discussions were held. They were well attended with 46 people. Gaylen, Tim, Jeff and Pastor Gary will review the thoughts collected and determine recommendations.

New Business:  1) Jeff Freel: First Committee Meeting Night is scheduled for January 15th 2014. If any committees are not planning to meet that night please let Jeff know. Education and Finance will not meet as both committees have too many people on other committees. 

Committee Reports:
· Education: Marcy Bowie – 1) Trick or Treat for UNICEF raised over $600 2) Young Adult Sunday School has started 3) The Christmas program and birthday party for Jesus will be December 15th 2013. 4) Sponsoring a less fortunate family for Christmas 5) The penny jar money will be donated to Amanda the Panda.  

· Fellowship, Family Ministries & Evangelism: Jennifer Fischer – 1) The committee will be hosting fellowship on Dec 22nd 2013. 2) Please place the Fellowship Host calendar in an area that it can be used when removed from the wall.

· Missions: Rita Denhart – 1) Don Hiatt and the Denharts continue to volunteer serving breakfast at CFUM for Moulton School children. 2) We have plenty of people signed up to ring bells for Salvation Army on Thursday, December 12. 3) There was no interest in serving Thanksgiving Dinner at the church this year. 4) Selling the Simbi bracelets/hair ties for purification of water in Haiti is an ongoing project. 5) The food pantry totals as of today are $420.00, 1,569 food items from the congregation, 386 food items donated by Simpson College for a total to date 1,955. 

· Worship:  Bruce Baker – 1) The committee would like clarification on which committee in charge of scheduling the Acolytes? Pastor Gary has expressed an interest in holding classes for Acolytes, to instruct them on the importance and significance of the Light. 2) Hanging of the Greens was carried out last Saturday, and the committee hosted the luncheon. 3) Additional space is needed for storage. There was some discussion and a plan will be made to clean out the area this spring. 4) The schedule for the Advent Candle lights has been set. 5) Usher/greeters are scheduled through March 2014. 6) Communion Stewards are scheduled through Jan 2014. 7) Pastor Gary is holding meetings in regards to a new sound system. 8) Bishop Trimble has requested that half of the Christmas Eve offering be designated for Imagine No Malaria. A free will offering basket will be placed in the narthex and all will be donated to Imagine No Malaria.

· Memorial: Missy Shaver – no report

· Finance: Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) The Finance Campaign is complete. It was very smooth this year. Commitments totaled $76,500 which is about $4,500 more than 2013 and 3 less commitments.

· Financial Secretary:  Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) Report provided – November 30th 2013 Financial Secretary Report.  

· Trustees: Tim Morgan – 1) The landscaping renovation was started and will resume in the spring. 2) The septic was emptied last week. 3) A new ladder was purchased and is stored inside the previous entrance. 4) They will be getting a bid on painting the gables and when there bushes were removed. 

· Nominations: Pastor Forster – 1) Nominations are in good shape as there are only a couple spots to fill. 
· Membership: Dean Fiene – 1) no change – total remains at 217
· Pastor Parish: Jim Denhart – 1) Julie has resigned as the church secretary as of 11-26-2013 after 25 years of service. She has submitted written notification. Anyone interested in filling the position may contact Jeff or PPR Chairperson. Torie has asked to be considered. Torie will send out a brief December newsletter. 2) A copy of the letter announcing that the Central District Committee on Ordained Ministry has approved renewing Pastor Gary’s license as a Part-time Local Pastor for the next year has been received. Jim Denhart provided them with a letter of recommendation on behalf of the PPR Committee. 3) Dana King has agreed to chair the PPR Committee starting in 2014.
· Communications: Libby Hiatt – 1) The committee has reviewed the church secretary job description. 2) Barb and Gaylen have worked on a map of the church grounds showing where trees have been planted in honor of former Pastors. It was noted that none have been planted since 1998 Rev. Yetter on. 

· UMW: Doris Heaberlin – 1) 7 Love Boxes were filled with various personal and food items and delivered to 7 shut ins. 2) Press-on calendars are out as a thank you to the congregation from the UMW. 3) The Beef Burger luncheon was Oct 15th which raised $400. The money collected was donated to ingathering. 4) The Christmas luncheon will be December 5th 2013. 5) The Bazaar/Soup Supper was a nice turnout. 194 adults and 6 children were served. The offering averaged to $11.10 per person. The offering is up a little from last year though expenses were up again also. 6) Donations were made as follows: $1000.00 to Bidwell, $1000.00 to CFUM and $1000.00 to Shesler Hall.

· UMYF:  Torie Hermann – 1) The youth assisted serving at the UMW Bazaar/Soup Supper. 2) The potato bar collected $350.00 which will be donated to the Heifer Project. 3) The group will collect paper goods for Bidwell later in January 2014. 4) 12 people are going to volunteer at Seasons of Sharing on December 14th 2013. 

· Lay Leader:  No report presented.

· Lay Member to Annual Conference: Libby Hiatt – no report

· Members at Large: no report
· Pastor Forster: 1) 3 weddings are scheduled for 2014 and possibly an additional for Cross Point 2) still researching a sound system 3) planning additional Bible Studies in 2014
· Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting of the Administrative Council will be February 5th, 2014 at 7 pm. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Hackett

